PARADISE TOWNSHIP January 9, 2017 7:00 PM

PARADISE TOWNSHIP BOARD OF SUPERVISORS met in regular monthly session at Paradise Township Municipal building on January 9, 2017.

BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT: Lance Biesecker, Dean Bentzel and Clark Craumer

PLEDGE TO THE FLAG

MINUTES

Lance moved to approve the minutes of December 12, 2016. Clark seconded and the motion was carried.

TREASURER'S REPORT

Lance moved to approve the Treasurer's Report as read, seconded by Clark and the motion was carried.

CITIZENS COMMENTS AND CONCERNS

1. None

FIRE DEPARTMENT REPORT

1. Chief Lease gave a report for Liberty Fire Company.

SUBDIVISION PLANS

1. None

OLD BUSINESS

1. State Ethic forms were distributed to elected, appointed and employees to be completed and filed in Township Office.

NEW BUSINESS

- 1. The Township is looking at Companies to do General Codification of Township Ordinances from 1998-present. General Code gave a ballpark figure of \$10,000-12,000.
- 2. Clark made a motion to pass Resolution 2017-01 appointing SEK& Co. as the Independent Auditor for 2017.

RECREATION PARK DISCUSSION:

1. Kate King is no longer on Spring Grove Borough's payroll or health care. The Rec. Commission will be taking over her salary.

Reports:

- 1. Emergency Management Barry gave a report.
- 2. Zoning Officer Report was given by Wayne Smith.
- 3. Engineer Report was given by Doug Stambaugh. Doug Distributed a Chapter 105 Water Obstructions and Encroachment General Permit Registration for the Protectory Road Culvert Replacement to be signed by Lance.
- 4. Planning Commission Chairman John Livelsberger gave a Report.
- 5. Police Clark gave a report.
- 6. Roadmaster Dean said there are no complaints.
- 7. Solicitor The Solicitor Status Report was distributed and Discussed.

CORRESPONDENCE/ANNOUNCEMENTS OTHER BUSINESS

- 1. A motion was made by Clark to pay all bills and sign the Bill List. Dean seconded and motion was passed.
- 2. A motion was made by Clark to adjourn the meeting at 7:35 p.m. Dean seconded and the motion was passed.

Respectfully submitted,

Christine Mentzer Secretary